July 10th, 2024 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell
Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents
present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the
minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the
minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Jeff Robbins made a
motion to accept it as written, John Strope seconded it, and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The
treasurer’s report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Graded, raked, and rolled roads throughout the month

Watered and oiled roads throughout the month

Mowed road sides and tar and chipped roads

Starting putting Bonin Rd., bottomless pipe together

Replaced bearings in the flail mower

Used 5 tanks of EDP oil

Started the one calls for the Bonin Dirt and Gravel project

Joe Quatrini from the Conservation District has submitted Claire Rd. bridge structure in for a grant, to
be determined in January. Claire Rd. is now pending that grant process

All bills on hand were paid.

Approved two building projects throughout the month,
Sechrist for a new home build
A Pole Barn at 1460 Basswood Swail Road

Mr. Beavers did not sign the consent form regarding Bonin Rd. The project will proceed with the
alternate plan, proposed by the conservation district.

The board reviewed payments received from residents regarding extra dust oil and invoices will be
sent out to those who have not yet paid.

Chad Cooley presented to the board numerous happenings and reports of complaints against John
Newhart. These happenings continue to be on-going and seem to be escalating. Some happenings
include putting objects in the road to slow traffic and being very confrontational, along with one known
call to the police.

Chad Cooley made a motion to advertise for 7,000 ton of 4 inch minus material, to be delivered to

Bonin Road. Bids submitted will be due by August 218!, 2024 and opened at our next regular township
meeting. Jeff Robbins seconded this and the motion passed.

Meeting adjourned, 8:00 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

Approved




